School of Law Faculty Meeting February 20, 1981 Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Adamson, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Hermann, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez, Mawney, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Simson, Stelzner, Utton, Winograd;

Cline; Camp

The meeting was called to order by Dean Desiderio.

He announced that a new University faculty position, the Hatch Chair of Law and Administration, has been established. Judge Bratton, Ferrel Heady, and Peter Winograd form the committee to choose the recipient. Dean is seeking suggestions from the law faculty for a person of national stature to fill this Chair.

Also, he needs a volunteer from the law faculty to represent the Law School at the University gratuation ceremony in May.

Professor Muir, Chairman of the Faculty Appointments Committee, presented a report of the Committee concerning applicants for an entry-level assistant professorship. A motion to offer the position to Ann Scales was approved, with instruction to the Dean to express to the University Administration the desires of the law faculty that other slots are needed to fill curriculum weaknesses.

The next meeting will be on March 2, 1981. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y